
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our 2025 
School Captains 

 
 

Henry B., Campbell B., Spencer M. & Sienna H. 
 

 

Principal—Ms. Meg Parker              Assistant Principal — Mr. Alex Werner 

School Council President—Mrs Ashleigh Gebhardt              

Email: clifton.springs.ps@education.vic.gov.au                                        

Website:  www.cliftonspringsps.vic.edu.au           84—146 Jetty Road 

                                                               PO Box 276,  Clifton Springs,  3222                                      

Newsletter No. 1                            Tuesday February 4th   2025 

 

Our School Vision 
To develop outstanding citizens and life long learners who believe that effort and persistence leads to success.  

Through our core values of Respect, Responsibility, Empathy, Innovation and Excellence we strive to make a             

difference in our community and environment.  



 

 

Page 3 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Management Update 
 

Staffing 

A very warm welcome our new staff:- 

• Aaron Randall in 5/6 R having come from Moriac PS 

• Sarah Flaherty in 1 F having done some teaching at Surfside PS 

• Lily Drake an ES working in 1F 

• Katrina Paton an ES in 5/6 M 

• Audrey Andrews an ES in 3/4 W 

• Caitlin Reynolds an ES in Prep 
 

Welcome back to:- 

Bryce Hanson in 2H         Molly Murray in 2K      Heidi Critchell - teaching Science alongside Luke Smith 

Esther Costa- teaching Art this year alongside Jill Peterson 
 

The new staff are replacing staff who are on maternity/family leave and LSL as well as needing additional 

teachers for the increased growth of the school. They have all had a great start and demonstrated they are 

a wonderful addition to our staff. 
 

Student Leaders 2025 

Congratulations to the following students who were elected to leadership positions at the College for 

2025: 
 

 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS:  

Spencer McDougall    Henry Bennett    Campbell Bryant       Sienna Harkin 

 
 

HOUSE CAPTAINS 
 

Bayshore Bats 

Makayla Dimopoulos 

Asher Armstrong 

Hudson Harris  

Savannah Joubert 

Matilda Billings 

This year we are again offering opportunities for extension in Sport, Music, STEM and Visual Arts through 

Academies for those children in Year 5/6 interested, either in the morning or afternoon. 
 

SHINE Captains and Student Representative Council roles are still to be finalised.  
 

The STEM Expo is this year and will be on  Tuesday September  9th. 
 

Communication 
 

Compass is the main form of communication, please contact the office if you need log on details and to 

return your Compass form in order to be given a log on. 

The newsletter continues to be every fortnight.  Teachers will communicate via Compass notification every 

other week for parents if their child is receiving an award at the Friday Assembly. 
 

Parents and Friends Group 2025 

We are asking for expressions of interest to be part of the 2025 CSPS Parents and Friends Association 

(PFA). Email the school if you are interested. 

You can find some more information taken from the DET website about Parent Clubs  

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/parent-clubs/policy :- 

 

Gates 

Gates will be opened in the morning and locked for children’s safety from 9 am – 3.15 pm.  
 

 

 

Principal’s report continued over the page... 

Coriyule Cockatoos 

Savannah Woodbury 

Layla Finnigan 

Blake Rowe 

Amelyia Fisher 

Dell Dolphins 

Maple Addison 

Gloria Dellamarta 

Tiana Thorson 

Kynan Klimczak 

Spring Sharks 

Ava Spencer 

Ryder Hildebrand 

Myah McKinnis 

Andreas Tzaninis 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/parent-clubs/policy


 

 

 
 

Principal’s report continued ... 

 

Grounds Update 
 

Over the holidays there were lots of upgrades to the school  
 

There has been a lot of works over the holidays. We have done a lot of concreting, fencing, landscaping 

and asphalting. To name a few changes:- 

• Replacing fence at front of Junior Playground with a taller fence 

• Camp Australia OSHC room has been painted 

• Extending the fence at the back of the Senior Playground 

• A fence between the parent carpark and the school with a new path leading down to the Prep area 

• Repaired the asphalt path running from Jetty Rd to Griggs Creek. Students use this for cross      

country 

• Constructing a third bike shed 

• Landscaping the old DIP garden and removing the deteriorated sleepers 

• Tree works based on tree audit. Gum next to the senior playground has been removed 

• General maintenance and gardening. 

 

Curriculum Update 
 

Assessment and Reporting 

Prep teachers are in the process of individually assessing each of our new Prep students.  Start of the 

year data collection has included the Phonics assessment and the Numeracy Interview on an                

assessment platform called Insight. Prep students do not commence full weeks until February 26th. 

We have also been releasing Year 1 and Year 2 teachers to individually assess their students too. 

 

Parent Information Evening/BBQ Tuesday Feb 11th 4.00 – 6.00 pm. 

This year we are running a Parent Information session onsite.  

Here is the proposed structure for the evening, taking in as many points of view possible. 

• 3.30 pm Parents collect their children  

• 4.00 – 6.00 pm BBQ available 

• 4.00 – 4.45 pm Yr P-2 Info session. P-2 staff can join parents for BBQ until 5.30 pm after the     

session. 

• 5.00 – 5.45 pm Yr 3-6 Info session.  

• Parents attending both info sessions can depart the P-2 session at 4.45 to attend the Yr 3-6       

sessions. 
 

At 6 pm we will run a Parent Information session for families run by Drummond St on School Anxiety and 

Transitioning back to school to assist with those students with high non attendance.  

Overview ⋮ School anxiety and Transitioning back to School - Clifton Springs Primary ⋮ Blackthorn Events 

 

Vegetarian Sausages or Gluten Free  Bread for the BBQ? 

If you would like to have a vegetarian sausage or require gluten free bread, please notify the office by 

calling 5251 3581 or emailing Clifton.springs.ps@education.vic.gov.au  to indicate how many or either 

you’d like. 

 

3 Way Conferences Tuesday 11th March 12 noon – 7.00 pm 
 

Three way conferences will be on Tuesday 11th March. This is a student free day to enable the meetings 

to occur with the class teacher. You will be able to make a time to see your classroom teacher from 12 

noon to 7 pm online or in person. After school care will be available for children on this day. We have 

made the student free day closer to the long weekend to accommodate families.  
 

              Principal’s Report continued over the page 

https://events.blackthorn.io/en/5g5EK4T7/g/WjJCEf375E/school-anxiety-and-transitioning-back-to-school-clifton-springs-primary-4a2YOdwFeb/overview


 

 

Principal’s report continued….. 
 

Wellbeing and Engagement Update 
 

Transitions 

Our Preps have had an excellent start to the year; thanks to Suzie, Lauren, and Tim and our transition 

program.  The Prep buddy program has again proved very rewarding for both our Year 6 students and the 

Preps. 
 

It has been a great start to the 2025 School Year. Thankyou to all who have contributed to this success. 
 

SHINE 

The social emotional learning program has been called SHINE and we have a School Wide Positive      

Behaviour matrix that resulted from a long consultation in recent years.  

Students have been becoming familiar with the school’s expectations as listed in the Behaviour Matrix as 

an introduction to the 2025 school year, to encourage a safe and supportive learning environment.  

We are in the process of reviewing the matrix and will ensure students, staff and parents have input into 

the 2025 version of the matrix. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meg Parker,  

Principal 

 

 



 

 

    OFFICIAL  SCHOOL PHOTOS by  

LEADING IMAGE 

      Thursday Feb 13th from 9am. 
  

Please note: - All orders are online only.           

Family Photos are required to be ordered online 
BEFORE 4:30pm Wed Feb. 12th 

Orders for individual and class photos can be 
made online until the following week 

• Go to www.leadingimage.com.au 

• Click on Order Your School Photos 

• Select your state 

• Enter the special Access Key   A9PTYZ4Q 

      (same key for individual and family orders )    

For More information     

FREECALL Leading Image: 1300 084 586 

 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSION FUND  

(CSEF) 
    

If you hold a Health Care Card, Pension 
Card or are a Foster Parent, you may be 
eligible for the CSEF. 
 

You can receive $150 per child which can 
go towards the cost of your child            
participating in any sports, camps or ex-
cursions.  
 

Any unspent money will be carried over to 
the following year. 

 

If you were successful in receiving CSEF 
at CSPS in 2024, you DO NOT have to     

re-apply in 2025.  

If you have  

• recently qualified for a Health Care Card,  

• are a new Foster parent or  

• didn’t  apply last year at CSPS, please 
contact the office for an application form. 

 

If you’re unsure contact the Office 5251 3581 

Applications are due by the end of Term 1. 

 

BELL TIMES FOR 2025 
 

8:50am(music) Come inside-unpack bag 
9:00am –11:00am Morning session    
11:00am - 11:20am   Play time  
11:20am—11:30am    Eating time  
11:30am—1:30pm  Middle session  
1:30pm—1:40pm Lunch Eating time             
   (lunch orders delivered now)  
1:40pm—2:20pm     Lunch play   
2:20pm—2:30pm Lunch Eating time  
2:30pm—3:30pm     Afternoon session  

 BRINGING THINGS INTO 

SCHOOL FOR YOUR CHILD 
 

If you need to bring lunch or a forgotten 
item to school for your child, please enter 
through the front door near Admin and 
drop it off at the      Office. 
 
We will happily deliver it to your child 
with the least disruption to their learning 
time. 

UNIFORM REMINDERS! 
 

• Leggings and tights can be navy blue (Not black 
or white or any other colour) and worn under 
shorts, skort or skirt. 

• Shorts, Skorts, Tracksuit Pants are all required 
to be ROYAL BLUE not black or navy. 

• Any hair longer than collar length (boys and 
girls) needs to be completely tied up. 

• Make– up is not to be worn. 
 

We are proud of our uniform and would like       
everyone to be in correct school uniform! 

              

 Thank you for your assistance with this 

STAFF CAR PARK 
 

A reminder to parents that the staff car 
park is not to be used, to park or drive 
through, to drop off or collect children 

from school UNLESS you are collecting 
them from sick bay or accessing the      

disabled car park 
 

We appreciate your co-operation with this! 



 

 

 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER– PLEASE CHECK FOR UPDATES 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
 

Each month your child has the opportunity to bring home the Scholastic Book Club 
magazine to order books from. 

Issue 1 has been sent home and orders are due THURSDAY Feb 13th  
 

Please send your order with correct payment, or order ONLINE with credit card via  

www.scholastic.com.au  

COMPASS EVENTS & FORMS 

        Please set up alerts on your Compass App so you don’t miss anything important.. 

We are asking parents to give permission via Compass for Students to have photos for the       

newsletter, local fliers etc 

UPDATING OF ENROLMENT DETAILS 

We will be emailing out what we have on record as your enrolment details. 

Please check all details carefully, especially student medical conditions, contact details, any 

restrictions and Emergency contacts.  

If any details are incorrect, please return the paperwork with changes made, to the office.   

If your details are correct we would appreciate an email to confirm this being sent to; 

NO ASSEMBLY THIS FRIDAY  

DUE TO THE CURRICULUM DAY 
 

NEXT FRIDAY FEBRUARY 14th will be Prep—Year 2 Assembly 
 

LUNCHORDERS Available every Monday and Friday from  

Monday Feb 10th  

Friday 7th February Curriculum Day for Students 
March 12th – 

24th 

NAPLAN for Year 3 & Year 5  

students 

Tuesday 11th 

 February 

Meet & Greet Info Session with 

Teachers followed by 

Drummond Street Services at CSPS 

School Avoidance Workshop 

Tuesday 18th 

March 

School Council AGM & Meeting for 

March 

Thursday 13th  

February 

Leading Image to take School Photos 

Book Club Orders Due 

Saturday 22nd 

March 

Bunnings BBQ – Volunteers  

needed! 

Friday 14th  

February 

 Prep – Year 2 Assembly from 3pm 

Alternating fortnightly 

Friday 28th 

March 
Colour Fun Run 

Tuesday 18th  

February 

School Council Meeting for 2024 

School Councillors 
Friday 4th April 

Last Day Term 1 

2:30pm dismissal 

Monday 24th  

February 
Preps start full time at school 

Monday 21st 

April 
Easter Monday 

Friday 28th  

February 
Whole School Cross Country 

Tuesday 22nd 

April 
First Day Term 2 

Monday 10th  

March 
Labour Day Public Holiday Friday 9th May Curriculum Day 

Tuesday 11th  

March 

3 Way Conferences 

1pm – 7pm 

Students only attend for conference 

Friday 23rd May Houses Athletics Yr. 3-6 



 

 

CLICK HERE TO REGISTER 

https://events.blackthorn.io/en/5g5EK4T7/g/WjJCEf375E/school-anxiety-and-transitioning-back-to-school-clifton-springs-primary-4a2YOdwFeb/overview


 

 



 

 

 

 

 LATE ARRIVAL/EARLY FINISH  & REPORTING ABSENCES 
 

Parents please note that students arriving after 9am need to come past the office to be 
signed in by staff.  Failure to do this may result in you receiving a ‘Not Present’ text via 
Compass at 10:30am. 
 

If you need to collect your child before 3.30pm, please contact the office prior to picking 
up, so we can ensure your child/ren are at the office ready for you.  
                  Parents are not able to collect children from the class themselves. 
 

ABSENCES 
It is a Department requirement that the school is notified if your child is away for any  
reason.   
Please notify the school by 
1. entering your child’s absence through COMPASS  
2. phoning the Office on 5251 3581  
We appreciate your cooperation with this. 
 

**PLEASE NOTE: the yard is not supervised before 8:50am so any student at school 
before 8:30am should be in Before School Care. 

LIBRARY 
 

 Classes are now using the Library.  

 Please make sure your child has a bag 

for their books. 

 Books borrowed last year 

can still be returned now. 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Join the Fun  
Tennis Hot Shots 

 

Still Places 
Available 

 

Clifton Springs 
Tennis Club 

Jetty. Rd. Reserve 
 

Contact: Mark 
0416 288 956 



 

 



 

 


